Dear Parents and Guardians,

We are happy to announce that the annual Canadian Cancer Society's Cops for Cancer Tour de Rock events will take place at Oak Bay High School this year. Each event has been tailored to the COVID-19 restrictions, and we can guarantee that your child's safety, as well as the safety of others involved, is our top priority. We would love to have your support in our campaign this year, in any way possible, as it will be harder to have the C4C spirit pump through the school like it normally does.

Our first event will be the annual car wash. The car wash will take place on Saturday, September 12th in both school parking lots from 9:00-3:00. Washes are by donation. All volunteers will be wearing masks and sticking to a social bubble. The stations will also be spread out to reinforce social distancing between the groups. At this time, we need many more volunteers to sign up to help with this event.

The sign up link is here: https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAlpQLSdoFaMCzqS3STJp4-MWYTlamUPfA7MdUb1wswpTkH1PsqYxzw/viewform

On Monday and Tuesday, September 14th and 15th, and the following Monday and Tuesday, September 21st and 22nd, student leaders will be manning all entrances to the school and we are hoping that students will be able to bring donations and "Drop It In The Bucket".

The bottle drive will be another major event, and will be held on September 26th. We are asking that families start saving their bottles and cans to be donated for volunteers to sort. If you would like to donate bottles or cans, please drop them off at the school on September 26th in the back parking lot. Volunteers will wear masks and maintain social distancing guidelines. More information on times and volunteer sign-up will be shared soon.

The silent auction will be held online this year through: https://www.32auctions.com/OBC4C2020.

Auction items will be up as early as the end of this week and will continue to be available until the closing date of September 23rd at 10:00pm, so check in frequently! Businesses that have already donated include Starbucks, Sirens Hair Salon, Oasis Nails, and many more.

Canvassing will start the first week of school. Students who wish to participate will be in groups of two, and will wear masks as well as practice social distancing protocols with community members. Canvassing leaders will assign routes and equipment needed to volunteers.

The finale to our campaign will be the head shave on September 30th. Students and staff who wish to participate will raise money through friends, family, and community members to donate. Participants can shave their whole head, or cut their hair. The event will take place in small groups and will be live streamed so all of OB Nation can view.



We are encouraging all students to sign up for the Google Classroom (**j2wtyt**) and the Oak Bay High School Team Fundraising Page and encourage all of your friends to donate through the site as well. The instructions on how to join can be found here: https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ofoVeLd3kXjWaOkbnuxhVTn57jKLhC6bYd893efr1-k/edit?usp=sharing

We will have our first volunteer meeting for those that can make it, on Wednesday after the am class, and we will meet outside the gym on the stairs at 11:35, for all those that are interested in helping out during the Cops for Cancer campaign this year.

We thank you for your patience and cooperation during this unusual year, and we hope that we can count on you and your child's participation. More information will be coming soon. If you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to contact student leader Celeste Vickery at Celestev8439@sd61learn.ca